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13. Secretqry of State Report 

14. Newsle tter 
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Minutes, Mini Executive Meeting July 19, 1982 

Present: Lisa Avedon, Bette Pie, Susan Vander Voet 

Item 

Lawyer's Fees, The lawyer in Regina who assisted 
L~ore to draft our by-law changes has sent a bill 
for $500. She would be agreeable to a lesser fee 
with a charitable receipt for services for the 
remainder. BarbaraGory has authorized the issuance 
of such a receipt. The Mini-Executive approved -
payment of $200 and issuance of a charitable receipt 
for services for $300, as soon as we have received 
a statement from the lawyer. 
Recommendation: That any contr_acting in the name of 
CCLOW be done in writing and prior approval of 
payment be obtained . (This is crucial when we do 
not have a budget item to cover the transaction). 

Financial Situation, Susan reported on estimates of 
income and expenditures to date. We have received 
approximately 51,000 (including our first Sec. State 
installment to cover 5 months) and spent approximately 
45,000. Our projected income without additional fund­
raising will be $105,000. At our present rate of 
expenditure (11,200 per month), we would run out of 
money in January. 

Fund-Raising, Greta Nemiroff has agreed to edit a 
dossier of the history of CCLOW nationally and each 
province to be used for fund raising. Information 
to be supplied by provincial directors. Susan will 
contact provincial directors about providing the 
information. We need to talk to some professional 
fund-raisers about a funding strategy for CCLOW. 
Susan will contact one before she goes on holidays. 

National Day Care Conference, Susan will contact 
Martha to be or send a delegate to the conference 
being held in Winnipeg. 

Action Required By Whom For 

Payment of services 
when statement received Susan ASAP 

Raise the issue of 
contracting at the 
next Board Meeting Agenda Sheet February 

Curb Expenses 
Investigate fund-raising Susan/Lisa ASAP 

_Develop a dossier on Provincial Dir. ASAP 
CCLOW Greta When info 

available 

Develop a fund-raising 
strategy ? 
Talk to Professional 
fund-raiser Susan by Aug. 6 

Call Martha to designate 
person to represent CCLOW Susan by Aug. 6 



Mini-executive cont'd p. 2 
Item Action Required 

Human Rights Meeting, Susan will check to see 
which other women's organizations are attending. 
Susan will represent CCLOW at the meeting, as she 

Check with other 
women's org. 

is travelling in that direction that weekend anyway. 

Committee Appointments Committee appointments for 
the coming year were not done at the past board 
meeting. Lenore requested that the mini-executive 
make recommendations, but the mini-executive did ,,-­
not feel it was within its jurisdiction to do so ( 
Recommendations: That Susan draw up a form lett r Write form letter 
for Lenore to sent out to Board members, reques Send out to Board 
that they serve on various committees. 

Executive Committee Meeting, The date was set at 
the previous board meeting for October 16, 1982. 
Location and agenda will be sent out in advance. 

Shalving Unit and Fan Approval was gi ven to purchase 
a shelving unit for the storage room and a fan 
for the office. Purchase items 
Updating of Publications Lisk This item was left 
to be discussed at a future meeting. 

Position Papers for Education Ministers Conference 
Due to our financial situation, it is not possible 
to hire someone to write the papers. Susan will 
write Heather Henderson about further work on a 
final report. $.y,san.__.._ ...... ...__ 
position papers before she 

circu a.Ee or comment and input. 

Report to Secretary of State We must submit a 
report to Sec. State on last years activities. 
Susan will prepare before leaving on holidays. 

Newsletter Susan reported that the work is progressing 
but much has still to be done before leaving on 

Refer to Sept. 

Write Heather 

Prepare outline 
Circulate to 
Board 

Prepare report 

Submit to Sec. State 

holidays. This is also a priority. Get Newsletter ready 

By Whom 

Susan 

Susan 
Lenore 

Susan 

Susan 

Susan 

Lori 

Susan 

Lori 

Susan 

For 

Sept. 

ASAP 
ASAP 

ASAP 

September 

ASAP 

by Aug. 6 

in August 

by Aug. 6 

in August 

by August 



Mini-executive Minutes cont'd p. 3 

Item 

Annual Report Although it is important to 
produce an annual report, the decision was 
made to shelve it temporarily as its purpose 
is unclear., i.e., whether it is a report 
to the membership or whether it will be 
used for fund-raising purposes. Susan will 
discuss with a professional fund-raiser its 
value for fund-raising purposes. 

Dossier on CCLOW Greta Nemiroff, in a meeting 
in Ottawa with Dorothy and Lenore, agreed to 
edit a dossier on CCLOW's history if and when 
provincial directors provide her with the 
history of the organization in each province. 
The dossier could be used for publicity or 
fund-raising purposes. 

Next Mini-Executive meeting to be held Sept. 16 

Action Required 

Defer for further 
information collection 
and discussion 

Provincial Directors 
to send historical 
information on CCLOW 
activities to Greta. 

Greta' will edit. 

By Whom 

Provincial 
Directors 

Greta 

For 

ASAP 

· When information 
received. 



CCLOW Mini-Executive Meeting Sept. 17, 1982 

Present: Bette Pi~, Lisa Avedon, Susan Vander Voet 

Item 

1, Women's Education des fennnes - considerable 
discussion occurred related to whether or not 
subscriptions should be sold. Referred to the 
Executive meeting - Oct. Suggested that single 
copies be sold for $2.50 in Canada and $3.50 
outside Canada, and that an order form be placed 
on the back of the publication. 
It was noted that the CCLOW logo on the front of 
the publication did not fit esthetically with the 
rest of the front cover. It was included because 
of a previous board decision that all publications 
n#ed to have the logo visible. Ask for clarification 
from the Executive. 

Action Required 

-Discussion/decision 
about sale of subscriptions 

Put single copy order 
form in publication 

Clarification of use of 
logo 

2. Lisa requested a list of board and board members Listing of expenses 
expenses for the last two years to look for possible 
~ ys to save money. Lori to collect the information. 
Financial projections for the rest of the year are 
extremely tight. With no plans or s t rategy to raise 
money from alternate sources we are facing serious Review of financial 
Problems. One of the problems has been the expenditure 

picture and funding needs of monies on unbudgeted items. Lisa wishes to 
clarify her role as treasurer vis a vis such expenditures. 

Write a letter to Doomsday 
re our inability to sponsor 

By Whom 

Executive 

Newsletter Ctte. 

Executive 

Lori 

Executive 

3. A request from Doomsday Studio in Halifax, to 
sponsor a filmmaking project for $50 , 000 was reviewed. 
We do not have the money or resources for sponsorship 
at this time. Susan will write a letter informing 
them. the project. Susan 

4. Japan - CCLOW was nominated by ICAE to represent 
Canada at an international conference and study tour 
in Japan, organized by the National Women's Education 
Centre. Susan reported that Lenore had made a number 
of contacts for possible funding of the trip and is 
working hard at making arrangements. Suggestions were' 
made that Lenore talk to her M.P. to assist in getting 

the 

For (date) 

Oct. 

Next issue 

Oct. 

Oct. 

Oct. 

A.S.A.P. 



Mini-Executive Sept. 17/82 p. 2 

Item 

money from government for the trip. The mini-executive 
also suggested that any one of us would be glad to 
replace Lenore on the trip if she should change her 
mind. 

5. Following the Annual Meeting, Susan forwarded a copy 
of the amended by-laws to Janet Stewart (CCLOW lawyer), 
for her assessment of whether or not we needed to 
modify our letters patent or register the changes with 
any government agency. Her response is contained in the 
attached letter. The mini-executive recommends that we 
do not amend the letters patent, but continue to use 
CCLOW generally, and C.C.L.O.W. only on legal documents. 
Susan will notify Janet of the decision. 

6. We have been asked the Judy Erola's office to 
suggest names of women to be nominated to a CRTC 
advisory board on sex-role stereotyping in the media. 
Suggestion: Greta Nemiroff. Susan will contact her before 
1:1·1tting her name forward. 

7. Executive Meeting Suggestions for the Agenda are 
Money; Membership Fees; Women's Education des femmes 
subscriptions; Director responsibilities and accountability 
re expenses; President Elect; Saskatchewan Director. 

8. Susan's Performance Appraisal As Lenore will be here 
during the week following the Executive meeting, the per­
formance appraisal is scheduled for Tuesday, Oct. 19 at 
6:00. 

9. Report to Secretary of State for 1980/81 The mini­
executive commended Susan for the excellent report prepared 
on last years activities. 

10. Some suggestions were offered about the Position Paper 
for the Education Minister's Conference, and will be 
incorporated. 

11. Application for an OCAP student will be made to assist 
with routine office work. 

Action Required 

Write Janet Stewart 

Contact Greta 

Put items on Executive 
Agenda 

Apply for student 

By Whom 

Susan 

Susan 

Susan 

Susan/Lori 

For (date) 

A.S.A.P. 

A.S.A.P. 

Oct. 

A.S.A.P. 



I♦ Employment and Emploi et 
Immigration Canada Immigration Canada 

Canada's New 
r National Training 

Prog_ra_m _____ ___,; 
TO IMPROVE JOB PROSPECTS 
TRAIN IN THE CLASSROOM 

Get ahead with training 
Do you feel trapped in dead-end 

job? Have you had trouble finding a 
permanent position? 

Maybe it's time you thought about 
improving your qualifications. 

Training creates opportunities you 
didn't have before. 

Armed with better skills, you have 
a much better chance to land the job 
you really want. 

With training you can find out 
more about your talents and abilities. 
You might even surprise yourself. 

By experimenting in unfamiliar 
territory, filling gaps in your educa­
tion, using new tools and develo

0

ping 
good work attitudes, you can build 
confidence in yourself and go a long 
way towards meeting your goals. 

Training can give you a new direc­
tion and help take you where you want 
to go. 

And the time to begin training was 
never better, as the federal govern­
ment's new National Training Pro­
gram can help motivated people like 
you improve their employment pros­
pects. 

Where to start 
Visit your nearest Canada Em­

ployment Centre to discuss oppor­
tunities available under the National 
Training Program (NTP). An employ­
ment counsellor will review your work 
history, academic background, ap­
titudes and interests, so that you may 
be referred to appropriate training. 

Courses are given in community 
colleges and other training centres and 
are paid for by the federal government. 
While you're on training, the federal 
government picks up the tab for the 
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course and gives you income support. 
The provinces look after training 
methods and course content. 

Requirements 
To take a course, normally you 

must not have attended school on a 
regular basis for 12 consecutive months 
since you became an adult. However, 
this condition may be waived if there is 
a need for workers in certain occupa­
tions. 

When you are referred to a course, 
you must have, '. a Social Insurance card 
and you may be asked for a Certificate of 
Health and proof of previous education. 

The course can last from a few 
weeks to one year or even longer, 
depending on the type of training. The 
new National Training Act permits 
workers to be trained beyond the 
former 52-week limit in higher-level 
skills, but does not include university 
degree training or three-year communi­
ty college or CEGEP courses. 

You may be excused from atten­
ding classes if you are sick, but deduc­
tions will be made from your income 
support if you miss classes without a 
solid reason. 

Types of training 
A variety of courses, ranging from 

academic upgrading to skill training, is 
offered at provincial training centres. 
Look at what is available: 

Basic training for skill 
development 

Have you ever wondered how to 
fill the gaps in your education that pre­
vent you from learning a solid skill. 

There is a way to do it. Basic train­
ing covers grades 7 to 12 and zeroes in 
on mathematics, science and oral and 
written communication and is designed 
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to prepare you for specific occupa­
tional skills. Most of the courses are set 
up so that you can move ahead at your 
own speed. You can start your course 
as soon as seats become available and 
finish whenever you have reached your 
goal. 

Occupational skill training 
Does computer programming ap­

peal to you? How about heavy equip­
ment operation or carpentry? These 
and many more occupations are 
covered in skill training courses. 

They allow you to enter a new oc­
cupation, improve your skills or keep 
pace with technological changes in 
your job. 

Most of the training takes place in 
a classroom but some of it is given on 
the job site so that you can practice and 
develop required skills. 

Job readiness training 
Here you determine your career 

goal and identify ways to find a job. 
You also learn the skills needed to deal 
effectively with everyday problems. 

Work adjustment training 
Through counselling and par­

ticipation in work activities, you learn 
to set career goals and develop habits 
and attitudes necessary to keep a job. 

Apprenticeship training 
Learning a trade such as tool and 

die making or heavy-duty equipment 
mechanics takes from three to five 
years but it is a good way to increase 
your earning power and job satisfac­
tion. Annual salaries range from 
$15,000 for a first-year apprentice to 
much more for an experienced, highly­
skilled worker. The federal govern-



ment may pay for the classroom por­
tion of the training. More information 
is available from your nearest Canada 
Employment Centre. 

Language training 
If you're an immigrant, migrant 

Canadian or Native person who is not 
fluent in English or French you can 
take a course in either official language 
if it is necessary to get and hold a job. 

Financial help 
While on full-time training, you 

may receive unemployment insurance 
(UI) benefits based on the insurable 
earnings from your previous job. If 
you are not entitled to VI, or if you 
must first serve a waiting period, you 
receive a training allowance based on 
established rates . 

Other allowances are available to 
help with the cost of looking after 
dependants and commuting to and 
from the training centre. 

You've asked us ... 
. . .Is tax deducted from my train­

ing income? 

Yes, income tax is deducted from 
your VI benefits or training allowance 
before you receive your cheque. A 
statement for income tax purposes will 
be sent to you after the end of the year, 
so, if you move, make certain you 
leave a forwarding address with your 
counsellor. 

... What if my VI benefits run out 
during training? 

Your benefits will be extended for 
the length of your training course and 
up to six weeks afterwards to help you 
while you look for a job . 

. . . What if I am overpaid? 

If you are receiving more VI 
benefits or training allowances than 

you are entitled to, you are responsible 
for notifying your counsellor im­
mediately and for repaying the dif­
ference. 

CONSULT YOUR CANADA 
EMPLOYMENT CENTRE IF YOU 
HA VE ANY QUESTIONS, PROB­
LEMS OR SUGGESTIONS ABOUT 
TRAINING AND JOB OPPOR­
TUNITIES. 



I♦ Emplolet 
Immigration Canada 

Employment and 
Immigration Canada 

Nouveau Programme 
national de formation 
du Canada 
LA FORMATION EN CLASSE: 
L'OCCASION D' AMELIORER VOS CHANCES D'EMPLOI 

LA FORMATION CONDUIT 
A UN MEILLEUR EMPLOI 

Avez-vous l'impression qu'il n'y a pas 
de debouches dans votre genre de travail? 
Eprouvez-vous de Ia difficulte a trouver un 
emploi permanent? 

II est peut-etre temps de songer a 
ameliorer vos competences. 

La formation cree des occations qui ne 
vous etaient pas accessibles auparavant. 

Grace a I'acquisition de competences 
plus appropriees, vos chances d'obtenir 
l'emploi que vous desirez reellement sont 
meilleures. 

La formation vous permet d'explorer 
vos talents et vos aptitudes et d'en 
decouvrir certains que vous ne pensiez 
meme pas posseder. 

En abordant un territoire inconnu, en 
completant vos etudes, en utilisant de 
nouveaux instruments et en acquerant de 
bonnes attitudes a l'egard du travail, vous 
pouvez ,augmenter Ia confiance en vous­
meme et accomplir un grand pas vers la 
realisation de vos objectifs . 

La formation peut vous donner un 
nouvel elan et vous aider a atteindre votre 
but. 

Et c'est le temps plus que jamais de 
commencer, car le nouveau Programme na­
tional de formation du gouvernement 
federal peut aider Jes gens motives comme 
vous a ameliorer leurs chances d'emploi . 

Par ou commercer? 
Yisitez le Centre d'emploi du Canada 

le plus pres de chez vous afin de discuter des 
occasions offertes en vertu du Programme 
national de formation (P.N.F.). Un con­
seiller en matiere d'emploi examinera vos 
antecedents scolaires et professionnels, vos 
aptitudes et VOS interets, et Verra a YOUS 
diriger vers la formation qui vous convient. 

Les cours sont dispenses dans les col­
leges communautaires et autres centres de 
formation et sont payes par le gouverne­
ment federal. Pendant que vous suivez des 
cours de formation, le gouvernement 
federal se charge des frais de cours et vous 
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accorde une aide financiere, tandis que Jes 
provinces s'occupent des methodes de for­
mation et du contenu des cours. 

Conditions 
Pour suivre un cours dans le cadre du 

Programme national de formation, un 
adulte ne doit pas normalement avoir suivi 
de cours de fa<;on reguliere pendant Jes 12 
derniers mois depuis qu'il est devenu 
adulte. Cependant, ii est possible de 
deroger a cette condition si un besoin de 
travailleurs existe dans certaines profes­
sions. 

Lorsque vous etes dirige vers un cours, 
vous devez etre muni d'une carte 
d'assurance sociale et l'on peut vous 
demander de presenter un certificat de sante 
ainsi qu'une \)reuve de vos etudes 
anterieures . 

Le cours peut durer quelques semaines, 
une annee ou meme plus longtemps, selon 
le genre de formation. En vertu de la 
nouvelle Loi nationale sur la formation, la 
formation peut depasser l'ancienne limite 
de 52 semaines dans le cas des metiers de 
haute specialisation, mais ceci ne comprend 
pas Jes cours menant a I'obtention de 
diplomes universitaires, Jes cours de trois 
ans dans Jes colleges ou les CEGEP. 

Yous pouvez etre dispense d'assister a 
des cours si vous etes malade, mais des 
deductions seront apportees a l'aide finan­
ciere qui vous est versee si vous manquez 
des cours sans motif absolument valable. 

Genres de formation 
Differents cours sont offerts dans les 

centres provinciaux de formation, allant du 
recyclage scolaire a la formation profes­
sionnelle. En voici un bref aper<;u: 

Cours preparatoire a Ia 
formation professionnelle 

Yous etez-vous deja demande com­
ment ameliorer vos competences pour avoir 
acces a de meilleurs emplois? 

Yoici une fa<;on de le faire. Ce pro­
gramme porte sur les cours de la 7e a la 12e 
annee et met l'accent sur les mathemati­
ques, Jes sciences et Jes communications 
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orales et ecrites afin de vous preparer a oc­
cuper certains emplois. La plupart des 
cours sont prepares de fa<;on a ce que vous 
puissiez avancer a votre propre rythme. 
Yous pouvez vous inscrire des que des 
places sont disponibles et terminer lorsque 
vous avez atteint votre but. 

Formation professionnelle 
La programmation d'ordinateurs vous 

interesse? Peut-etre avez-vous deja songe a 
devenir operateur d'equipement lourd ou 
menuisier? Les cours de formation profes­
sionnelle portent sur ces professions et sur 
de nombreuses autres. 

II vous permettent d'entreprendre une 
nouvelle carriere, d'ameliorer vos 
competences ou de vous adapter a la 
nouvelle technologie de votre profession. 

La majeure partie de la formation se 
passe en classe, mais certains cours sont 
dispenses sur place, de sorte que vous 
pouvez pratiquer et acquerir les 
competences necessaires. 

Formation preparatoire 
a l'emploi 

lei, vous determinez votre objectif pro­
fessionnel et Jes fa<;ons de trouver un 
emploi. Yous apprenez egalement comment 
faire face aux problemes quotidiens. 

Programme d'adaptation 
au travail 

Grace au counselling et a la participa­
tion a des activites professionnelles, vous 
apprenez a etablir des objectifs profession­
nets et a acquerir les habitudes et Jes at­
titudes necessaires pour conserver un em­
ploi . 

Apprentissage 
L'apprentissage d'un metie'r, comme 

ceux d'outilleur-ajusteur ou de soudeur, ou 
encore d'operateur d'equipement lourd, 
demande de trois a cinq ans, mais c'est une 
bonne fa~on d'augmenter vos revenus et 
d'etre plus satisfait de votre travail. Les 
salaires annuels varient de $15,000 dans le 
cas d'un apprenti qui en est a sa premiere 
annee a beaucoup plus dans le cas d'un 



travailleur hautement specialise ayant de 
!'experience. Le gouvernement federal peut 
assumer Jes frais de la formation en classe. 
De plus amples renseignements peuvent etre 
obtenus du Centre d'Emploi du Canada le 
plus pres de chez YOUS. 

Coors de langue 
Si vous etes un immigrant, un Cana­

dien migrant ou un autochtone qui ne 
parlez pas l'anglais ou le franc;;ais, selon le 
cas, vous pouvez suivre des cours dans l'une 
ou l'autre de ces langues officielles, lorsque 
cela est necessaire pour obtenir et conserver 
un emploi. 

Aide financiere 
Lorsque vous suivez des cours de for­

mation a plein temps, vous pouvez toucher 
des prestations d'assurance-ch6mage 
fondees sur la remuneration assurable de 
votre precedent travail. Si YOUS n'etez pas 
admissible aux prestations d'assurance­
ch6mage, ou si vous devez d'abord 
observer une periode d'attente, vous 
pouvez toucher une allocation de formation 
fondee sur des taux etablis. · 

D'autres allocations sont disponibles 
pour vous aider a subvenir aux besoins de 
personnes a charge et defrayer !es 
deplacements entre votre residence et le cen­
tre de formation. 

Vous nous avez demande ... 
. . . L'imp6t est-ii deduit de mon revenu 

de formation? 

Oui, l'imp6t sur le revenu est deduit de 
vos prestations d'assurance-ch6mage ou de 
vos allocations de formation avant que vous 
receviez votre cheque. Un releve pour fins 
d'impot' YOUS sera envoye a la fin de 
l'annee. Assurez-vous d'avoir laisse une 
adresse de retour a votre conseiller . 

.. . Qu'arrive-t-il si mes prestations 
d 'assurance-ch6mage prennent fin pendant 
la formation? 

Vos prestations seront prolongees pen­
dant la duree de votre cours de formation et 
jusqu'a six semaines par la suite, afin de 
vous aider pendant que vous cherchez un 
travail. 

... Qu'arrive-t-il si je rec;;ois trop 
d'argent? 

Si vous touchez plus de prestations 
d'assurance-ch6mage ou d'allocations de 

formation que ce a quoi vous avez droit , 
vous etes oblige d'en informer votre con­
seiller immediatement et de rembourser la 
difference. 

N'HESITEZ PAS A CONSULTER 
LE PERSONNEL DE VOTRE CENTRE 
D'EMPLOI DU CANADA SI YOUS 
A VEZ DES QUESTIONS, DES PRO­
BLl~MES OU DES SUGGESTIONS CON­
CERNANT LA FORMATION ET LES 
OCCASIONS D'EMPLOI. 
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Ms . J anet E. Stewart 

i\ugust 12, 198 2 

CCLOW 
69 2 Coxwell Avenue 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4C 386 

At tention: Susan M. Vander Voet 

Dear Susan 

I apologize for my delay in replying to your letter of July 
14, 1982. 

Unde r The Canada Corporations Act there is no requirement for 
a not-for-profit corporation to file with the Department ot 
Consumer & Corporate Affairs changes to its by-laws. 

The only real problem that I can see is that if the name of 
t ne organization is to be c ha nge d to eJ i mi nate th e pe ri ods 
aft e r the letters, that there will have to be an application 
For ~upplementary Letters Patent to change the name 
of f i c ially. 

The present corporate name is Canadian Congress for Learning 
Opportunities for Women - C.C.L.O.W. and even if the periods 
a r e simply to be eliminated, we would have to file 
Supplementary Letters Patent. · 
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It may be for the purposes of the organization it$elf you can 
eliminate the periods so long as in any legal documents the 
present corporate name is shown. 

In order to file Supplementary Letters Patent to change the 
name, there will have to be a new by-law prepared which isn't 
a difficult process, but I would need to know the date and 
place of the annual meeting and the date that notices of the 
annual meeting were sent out. I also need to know the name 
of the Secretary of CCLOW although it occurs to me that maybe 
you as Executive Director hold that position. 

Please let me know what you wish to do about this. 



REPORT TO SECRETARY OF STATE 1981-1982 

The year has been one filled with activity and considerable change. Areas 

of activity have included further work on the constitution, planning for a 

conference and pre-conference activities on the impact of microtechnology 

on women, analyzing the National Training Act, and increased development 

of provincial networks. Changes have occurred in staff, office location 

and board structure. 

ACTIVITIES 

Constitution 

Following the inclusion. of the equality Clause 28 in the proposed Charter of 

Rights, in which CCLOW networks through their lobbying efforts played a 

significant role, it was necessary to activate those networks once again. In 

November 1981, following the First Minister's Conference, it was apparent that 

women's equality had been bartered away in an effort to reach consensus, 

through the allowance that the equality clause could be qualified, at will, 

through an overide provision in the charter. CCLOW networks across the country 

were activated even while the first ministers were meeting and continued to 

lobby throughout the months of November and December. Their primary target 

was the removal of the override provision from the Charter of Rights and 

freedoms all together. Failing that, that Clause 28, guaranteeing the rights 

and freedoms of the Charter equally to male and female persons, be uncompromised 

by the possibility of overrride. The latter was achieved, the former was not. 

CCLOW networks participated energetically in the campaign coordinated by the 

National Office. Rallys, seminars, forums, telephone campaigns, telegram and 

letter-writing as well as petition campaigns were organized in coordination 
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with other national women's organizations. The National Coordinator traveled 

to six provinces to discuss and strategize with local networks regarding the 

constitutional crisis. 

MICROTECHNOLOGY 

A major amount of time and effort was spent in planning a national conference 

on the impact of microtechnology on women, in conjunction with the Canadian 

Research Institute for the Advancement of Women, the Canadian Federation of 

University Women and the National Committee on the Status of Women, A major 

planning meeting was held in September, 1981 in Kingston with the four 

organizations represented, At this meeting, objectives for the conference were 

developed, a general program outlined, and consensus established that the 

conference would be co-sponsored. A steering committee was appointed, consisting 

of staff and volunteers of the four organizations. Bi-monthly conference calls 

to continue the planning led to a national planning meeting held in February, 

1982. Five members of the CCLOW executive attended as well as four other 

members at large; The conference structure and program were detailed at that 

meeting as well as plans for funding, publicity and further organization. A 

steering committee was appointed and tasks assigned. CCLOW participants at the 

meeting took responsibility for: a) hardware, b) co-chairing the program 

committee, c) organizing the Health & Safety & Education Themed) organizing 

workshops in all other theme area, e) developing pre-conference seminars and 

educational events in all provinces, f) fund-raising in conjunction with 

CRIAW, g) participation in all other organizational activities related to the 

conference. Activity continued in all these areas of responsibility right up 

to the time of the conference in June, 1982. 
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NATIONAL TRAINING ACT 

Following the release of background papers on a National Training Program, the 

CCLOW Board and office became active in assessing its impact or potential impact 

on women's training. A researcher was hired on short-term contract and her work, 

in addition to that of the board and national office, culminated in a presentaion 

to the Parliamentary Standing Committee on Labour, Manposer, and Immigration in 

June, 1982. (ses enclosed). 

SKILLS BANK 

Binders for all Board Members were published this year, containing alphabetical 

lists of skills bank registrants and a list by category of expertise. A seminar 

on the use of the · binders was given for board members. As a result, the Skills 

Bank was able to be used more at a local level. With the hiring of a Skills 

Bank Coordinator, expectations are that the Bank and Resource Centre will be 

much more widely used this coming year. 

PUBLICATIONS 

The report on the Education Connection Conference (Oct. 1980) was published this 

year and distributed to members and registrants at the conference. Dorothy 

Mackeracher's publications on Roadblocks to Women's Learning and Adult Basic 

Education were reprinted this year, as was Lillian Zimmerman's Women in Transition. 

These publicaitons are all still in demand. 
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A decision was made by the board to centralize production of the Newsletter 

back in the National office, when the Newsletter committee reported it was nb 

longer able to continue production. Two issues have been produced since and 

plans have been made for substantial upgrading of the newsletter to a publication 

focusing on women's education. The publication will contain feature articles 

of interest, book reviews, regional up-dates from the provinces, announcements 

of upcoming events and new publication and film resources available, as well as a 

feature on the Skills Bank profiling individual registrants and highlighting exchanges 

among Skills Bank members. There is no publication in Canada which focuses on 

women in education. It is hoped that this need will be filled by the new format 

of our publication. 

PROVINCIAL ACTIVITIES 

Newfoundland Network 

Provincial Director Stephanie Squires. The Newfoundland network has expanded 

its .membership from 4 to 12. They have been active in the constitutional 

struggle and in planning and sponsoring a workship on Microtechnology as well 

as participating in the Atlantic Provinces Association for Continuing University 

Education (APACUE) conference at Memorial University. 

NOVA SCOTIA NETWORK 

Provincial Director Joan Brown-Hicks. One of CCLOW's most active networks, it 

has a membership of 61. This year, the network lobbied provincial and federal 

governments regarding the recommendations made at the Education Connection 

Conference held in Halifax in 1980. They also sponsored a rural outreach 
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project, to do assessment of women's learning needs in rural communities and to 

develop local networks in those areas. They have worked hard with groups of 

~ural women to develop strategies for meeting their learning needs and to assist 

them in connecting with educational institutions for that purpose. CCLOW 

members participated, on behalf of the network, in the organization of numerous 

conferences and workshops on community education, women and pensions, continuing 

education, networking, social action organizing, and women's health .issues. They 

were also involved ·in promoting the development of a new guide for women and the 

law in Nova Scotia. 

NEW BRUNSWICK NETWORK 

Provincial Director Therese Melanson,. The New Brunswick network continued to meet 

informally. Its members were involved in the development of programming for women 

through a variety of educational institutions and community organizations. CCLOW 

members were involved in a Festival for Women weekend in Moncton. The New Brunswick 

membership totaled 29 this year. 

PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND NETWORK 

Provincial Director Dorothy Morris. This network, although small in numbers,(11), 

is big on activity. Members of the network have been involved in the production of 

a journal for Island women called Common Ground, (see attached), the organization 

of a conference on Women and Pensions, lobbying on the constitution, and the 

development of a Human Rights Conference, as well as planning for a workshop on 

microtechnology. 
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QUEBEC NETWORK 

Provincial Director Greta Nemiroff. CCLOW in Quebec with a membership of 40 

organized 2 major events this year:a day of workshops entitled Options for 

English Speaking Women (see attached) and a bilingual one day conference on 

Microtechnology and Women's Employment. CCLOW also co-sponsored a lecture 

series to supplement the exhibit of Judy Chigao's Dinner Party in Montreal. 

Lectures were given on Women Philosophers, Women's Spirituality, ~omen Writers 

and Women and Political Activism. CCLOW joined with the Montreal Women's 

Network to sponsor a networking night. Members participated in an AD Hoc Committee 

on the Gazette, to monitor and respond to the Gazette's poor treatment of 

women's issues. This network was also involved in the constitution lobby. 

ONTARIO NETWORK 

Provincial Director, Bette Pi~. The Ontario Network, because of its size (177) 

really functions as a number of smaller networks - geopraphically located in 

Kingston, Kitchener/Waterloo, London, Toronto, Kenora. Efforts will be made this 

year to establish mechanisms for linking the smaller networks with one another 

and for developing additional networks where interest is shown through a survey 

in the fall. 

Kingston - represented CCLOW at a regional meeting with Federal Government 

Departments this year. 

Kitchener/Waterloo - This network consists of women from various agencies and 

institutions that provide learning programs for women. They sponsored a 

linking pr?ject, to devise ways of coordinating available information and 

offering it to women in the community. 
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Toronto 

The Toronto network co-sponsored and organized 3 one-day workshops on Women in 

the 80's: Work, Technology and Change (see enclosed). The process of developing 

these workshops and their results were reported at The Future is Now Conference. 

Toronto members have also been involved in the development of program packages 

to introduce women to technology, the development of a support service network 

for battered women, the development of a machining training project for women 

as well as general programming. 

Kenora 

Members of the Kenora network are organizing to develop a women's resource centre 

in that community. Members of CCLOW networks throughout the province have 

been active in lobbying the provincial government about the provinces plans to 

declare all single mothers living on public assistance employable. 

MANITOBA 

Provincial Director - Martha Colquhoun. This network of 24 has been meeting to 

explore and strategize around provincial issues. A particular concern is urban 

native women. The group also planned a seminar on microtechnology and will be 

planning other public workshops. 

SASKATCHEWAN - Provincial Director, Sue Smee. 

The Saskatchewan network of 54 has been active on many fronts. Their efforts 

in the constitutional lobby were monumental in getting their premier (the 

last holdout) to agree to removing the override provision on the equality clause. 

CCLOW president Lenore Rogers and Sue Smee, the provincial Director met personally 

with the Premier and organized a provincial rally. The network was also successful 
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in lobbying CEIC to save funding for a low-income women's program. This 

network has been instrumental in coordinating women's project developments and 

lobbying and networking throughout Saskatchewan. They have been working to 

prepare a brief fdr an up-coming Federal/Provincial Education Conference . A 

microtechnology workshop was planned for May. 

ALBERTA 

Provincial Director, Sandra Susut. Sandra became director in January, 1982 after 

Terry-Anne Brydges resigned to become principal of Saskatoon Community College. 

Sandra has been actively developing a network in Edmonton. Membership and 

interest is growing. This network sponsored a microtechnology seminar. Membership - 16. 

BRITISH COLUMBIA 

Provincial Director, Claudette Everitt. Claudette became director in July, 1982 

following the resignation of Marsha Trew. Susan Vander Voet attended the Women's 

Access Centres Conference in December, 1981; also attended by a number of CCLOW 

members. At the conference the role of CCLOW was discussed in relation to the 

needs of B. C. women and particularly the problems of the Access Centre program. 

Most members in B. C. are concentrating their energies on the development of the 

Centres and consensus was reached that this was ' the most appropriate activity at 

present. Claudette is communicating regularly with members via a newsletter 

and coordinating lobbying efforts directed at the provincial government on behalf 

of Women's Access. 

ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

In April of 1982, CCLOW received charitable status with Revenue Canada. This will 

enable the organization to pursue funds in the private sector for special projects. 
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A two day Board Development Seminar and evaluation of the organizations activities 

was organized in January, 1982. This seminar enabled all board members to examine 

the activities of the organization nationally as well as their own provincial 

networks. It was of great assistance in clarifying the role of provincial directors 

vis a vis provincial networking and project development. It was very useful, also, 

in developing guidelines for relationships between the Board and Board committees. 

A new format for Board meetings and agenda setting was designed with the help of 

our facilitator Marg Denis. (see Agenda Control Sheets enclosed). , The discussion 

' of Committee - Board relationships led to the developing of terms of reference for 

each Board Committee at the subsequent Board meeting. The terms of reference 

are as follows. 

FUNDING COMMITTEE 

Chair, Greta Nemiroff 

To develop a strategy for fund raising 

To find sources of funding and estimate the potential of each 

To ascertain time frames in relation to application dates 

To evaluate results, in relation to the strategy and in cooperation with the Board 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

Chair, Joan Brown-Hicks 

To be responsible for procedures handled by the national office re members hip 

To be responsible for letter for new members 

well as reminders of renewal. 

and renewal of memberships as . 

To review by-laws concerning membership and make recommendations to the Board 

To work closely with the publicity committee regarding promotion of membership 
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PUBLICATIONS COMMITTEE 

Chair, Martha Colquhoun 

This is a new committee. To serve in an advisory capacity for all CCLOW publications: 

- to assist in planning and scheduling publications 

- to establish an editorial policy 

- to serve as second recourse for submissions 

- to support efforts to secure materials for publication 

- to establish budgetary guidelines 

- to periodically review and evaluate publications 

MINI EXECUTIVE 

Chair,Diana Ironside 

To carry out decisions of the Executive Committee and Board 

To prepare recommendations on policy and program for Executive Committee and Boa~d 

To monitor on-going activities including 

- budget control and reporting 

- office operations day to day 

- . plan Executive and Board meetings 

- Newsletter 

- Skills Bank 

- personnel matters 

- other national projects 

To meet regularly with the Coordinator 

To circulate minutes to the Board and Executive 
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SKILLS BANK 

In accordance with policy established by the Board, develop guidelines for the 

administration of the Skills Bank which promote the goals of the organization. 

Promote the development of the Skills ~ank in each province/territory/ region 

through board members or designates. 

Develop guidelines for recruitment of Resource Persons and Peer Partners 

Develop guidelines for contracting between Resource Persons and Users which 

reflect the objectives of the organization. 

Refer to the board for policy decision and/or action, issues and/or trends which 

affect the learning opportunities of women which are identified through 

monitoring and evaluation of the uses of the Skills Bank. 

To have available a budget allocation of $1,000 to cover expenses of telephone 
' 

conferences, mailings to Skills Bank registrants, etc. 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

Terms of reference described in by-laws 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Terms of reference described in by-laws 

BY LAWS 

A good deal of energy was spent on revising the by-laws of the organization to 

allow for the election of provincial representatives once every three years so that 

only one-third of the board would change each year. This will ensure greater 

continuity of board membership. Revisions were also made to allow for the election 

of a President-Elect each year who would automatically become president the 
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following year. A copy of by-law revisions is included. 

STAFF 

Part way through the year,in June, 1981, Mary Corkery left the position of National 

Coordinator after three years of very hard developmental work. Susan McCrae 

Vander Voet was hired as National Coordinator in October of 1981. Marsha Kirzner 

was half time secretary who divided her time between CCLOW and CAAE. from June 

to December. A full fime secretary, Loretta Belovich was hired in March, 1982. 

A hiring process was also instituted for a part-time Skills Bank Coordinator 

(10 hours a week initially) to begin work on April 1, 1982. She is Serna Aksoy. 

OFFICE 

It was decided by the Executive in November, 1981 that half a room in the CAAE 

building on Prince Arthur was no longer sufficient space for the organization. 

A search was conducted and space found at 692 Coxwell Ave. in Toronto; space 

shared with World Literacy of Canada. The office was moved at the end of 

December, 1981 into four rooms at the Coxwell location. The additional space 

allows us room for meetings, production of the Newsletter and other publications, 

space for students doing placements to work and a congenial atmosphere for 

volunteers to lend a hand. The staff at World Literacy has been very welcoming 

and we have even purchased and leased equipment jointly with that organization. 

LIASON WITH OTHER ORGANIZATIONS 

A great deal of liason with other organizations has occurred this year. 

Throughout the constitutional crisis in the fall of 1981 liason with a multitude 

of national, provincial and local organizations was constant, for a period of 

two months. 
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Lenore Rogers, our president, had opportunity to meet and travel with leaders 

of other national women's organizations on a trip in October to visit NATO 

installations, sponsored by the Federal Government. Those connections and 

relationships have remained. 

Joint Planning and co-sponsorship of the Future is Now Conference in Ottawa 

led to on-going liason and cooperative work with three other national women's 

organizations. Joint sponsorship of pre-conference activities led to liason 

with many educational institutions and community organizations throughout Canada 

this year. 

BILINGUALISM 

This year, our'Francophone' committee established a separate organization, 

Action Education Femmes. Two of our Board members, Greta Nemiroff and Therese 

Melanson were involved in the discussions which led to the establishment of that 

organization, And so it was at our January Board meeting attended by one of 

their Board members and Coordinator that we wished them well and agreed upon 

mechanisms for maintaining communication and collaboration. We exchange board 

minutes and the two coordinators communicate regularly about issues of mutual 

concern, of which there are many. This event left CCLOW with the question of 

whether or not there was a purpose to maintaining the bilingual nature of this 

in order to serve our francophone members and to provide for on-going exchange 

of information and support between English and French speaking women and adult 

educators. With the hiring of a bilingual Skills Coordinator, it will now 

be possible to offer greater bilingual service to our membership. 

FINANCES - Our financial statement for 1980-1981 is attached. 



UNIVERSITE D'OTTAWA 

Ms. Susan McCrae VanderVoet 
National Coordinator 
Canadian Congress of Learning 

Opportunities for Women 
692 Coxwell Avenue 

OTTAWA ONTARIO 
CANADA 

UNIVERSITY OF OTTAWA 

June 9, 1982 

Please reply to: 

Philippe LeBlanc 
372 Huron Street 
Toronto, Ontario 
M5S 2G4 

As you . know, December 10, 1983 will mark the 35th anniversary of the 
Universal Declaration of Human Rights. In Canada, previous significant 
anniversaries of this fundamentally important Declaration have been marked 
in various ways and the celebrations were used as springboards to give added 
momentum to the progress of human rights in Canada. 

The 35th anniversary is of special significance to Canada, comirg as it 
does during a time of severe economic restraint, when, traditionally in 
human history there has been a tendency on the part of some to use economic 
hardship as an excuse to limit the rights and freedoms of various groups. 

A small group of organizations concerned with human rights and civil 
liberties came tog ether to discuss the anniversary, and concluded that it 
should be marked with a ~ooperative effort that will not only celebrate it, 
but also foster concrete and practical measures to advance human rights in 
Canad.a. This nuts and bolts approach would include advocacy, auditirg and 
publ i c participation. 

At an exploratory meeting, held on February 15, 1982, representatives of 
these organizations formed an Interim Planning Committee and considered that 
a larger meeting involving many more organizations was warranted. 

This letter is to invite your organization to discuss t he possibility of 
participating in this meeting by sending one representative who would attend 
a one-day meetirg that is beirg planned for Saturday, September 25, 1982 
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the Skyline Hotel, in Ottawa. 

I am enclosill?; with this letter mat e rial that will give you more 
background information on activities to date, and what we are proposing for 
the consultation. The meetirg i s quite important and it is crud.al that 
org an1zations such as yours consider attending, to participate from the 
early stages in planni{ls and preparirg for the events that will in Canada 
mark the anniversary. 

Centre <le recherche et <l 'ensei gnemcnt sur 

Jes D roi ts ck la personne 

57 Copernicus 
KI N 6NS 

Human Rights Research 

and l~duca1ion Centre 
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With support from the Secretary of State Department we have been able to 
enter into a contract for the services of Philippe LeBlanc, who worked in 
the field of human rights for a number of years, who will be actirg as 
coordinator of the cons ultation. He will be contactiq1; you in the near 
future to discuss your interest in participatirg in the proposed meetirg. 

Sincerely, 

PH lippe LeBlan:,h!h~~~ 
Interim Planniq1; Committee 

35th Anniversary Interim Planniq1; Committee - Members 

Magda Seydegart ( Human Rights Research and Education Centre) - Chairperson 
Andre Lefort (Secretary of State Dept.) 
Laurent Marcoux (Canadian Human Rights Foundation) 
Gilles Pepin (Canadian Human Rights Commission) (Canadian Association of 

Statutory Human Rights 1'g encies) 
Marvin Schiff (Canadian Civil Liberties Association) 
Gilles Tardif (La Ligue des droits et libertes) 
Edwin Webkirg (Canadian Rights and Liberties Federation) 



CCLOW BOARD MEETING, 
JUNE 24 , 1982 

REGULAR 

B.C . 10 

ALBERTI\ 8 

SASKATCHEWAN 11 

MANI'l'OBA 4 

ONTARIO 50 

QUEBEC 17 

N. B. 3 

N. S. 13 

P . E . I. 9 

NFLD . 3 

YUKON 5 

IN'r ' L 

SUB-TOTALS 133 

TYPES OF MEMBERSHIP 

HON. INSTITUTIONAL 

l l 

l 

4 

2 7 

l 

3 14 

STUDENT MAILING TOTAL 
LIST 

3 l 16 

l 9 

l 13 

8 

18 l 78 

2 19 

4 

13 

l 10 

l l 5 

l 6 

2 7 4 181 

TO'l'l\.L 181 

These figures represent CCLOW membersh ip (both renewals and 

new members) from April 1st , the beginning of our 1982 fiscal 

year, to June 23 , 1982. 

Approximately 60 % of these are renewals . 

We have 6 Francophone me mbers to date. 



Sandy Susut From: (name ) ____________ ___ _ _ 

June 15, 19 82 Date: _____ _ _____ _ ___ ____ _ 

AGENDA WORKSHEET 

~ R" id" 11 
Relationship to Responsiveness or i g ity 

Subject of proposal: 

Ua c kground informati on: 
The CME is currently involved in a substantial research project 

to prepare a position for the fall Ministers of Education Conference. The research is 

looking at barriers to adult education (defined in the broadest sens e ) experienced by 

disadvantaged groups of which one is women. 

~a tionale: As CAAE is already undert aking t h is_ s_t_y__QY.__c!_ng ___ CCL.QW J19 _Q._ QcJ._d a relatiorn~hi :Q. _____ _ 

with the organization in the past could we not make good use of the process they 
- ---. -------- . - . . . -------- --

have already initiated. <J11.a l1t2Hi.1D~ J /G,{. _jJ/t~o,u __ ___ ______ __ _ __ '------- --------

Pr oposal•. The CCLOW consider establishing a formal working r e lationship with CME 

_.., for input into this rese~rch paper . 

Act i on r e ques t ed: 

X review for i n f orma tion 

evalua tion of progr ess o r tas k 

provide me (us) with r eco1nme nd a t ions 

X s ubmi tt ed for dec i s ion 

delega t io n of r es pons ibility 

l s the proposed ac tion wi t hi n th e a u t hority of the gr oups? Ye s No 

Re f e rred t o : Date Fina l e Ou t come Da te 

L I _______.___=t 
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